
 

Tsuen Wan Government Secondary Technical School Alumni Association (TWTSAA) 

The 5th Executive Committee (Ex-Com) (2010-2012) 

Minutes of the 10th Meeting  

 

Date   : 16 January 2012 ( Monday)  

Time  :  7:00 p.m. 

Venue       : Room 305, CCC Rotary Secondary School  

Present   : Mr. FAN Ying-ming     Chairman   

    Mr. CHAU Ka-tak, Eric       Vice-Chairman (Internal) 

Ms. FU Sau-lin, Cindy              Vice-Chairman (External)   

Mr. CHUI Wai-sing     Secretary 

Ms. YAU Wai-ha, Iris    Treasurer  

Mr. CHAN Chit-wai, Stephen   Chairman, HUCMS 

Mr. CHEUNG Kwok-chung, Raymond  

Mr. CHIU Kim-kan  

Mr. MAK Hoi-wah  

Mr. TANG Wing-hong 

 

Absent with apology :  

Mr. CHAN Kwan-yau, Nelson 

Ms. CHAN Wai-lan, Winnie 

Mr. CHEUNG Kwok-ying  

Mr. CHU Kwok-fai, Alex 

Mr. LEUNG Tung-sing, Christopher  

 

 

1.  Confirmation of the minutes of the last two meeting   

 The minutes of the 8th and 9th meetings of the 5th Executive Committee held on 

24 October 2011 and 28 November 2011 were confirmed without amendment.   

  

 

2.    

 

TWGSTS 50th Year Celebration  

  

 The event was successfully held on 4 December 2011, attended by over 500 

participants.  The Chairman expressed his heart-felt gratitude to all members for 

organizing such a meaningful event.  He particularly thanked the editorial board, 

in particular, the chief editor, Mr. NG Yuen-hank, Ben, for his unfailing support 

and extra efforts in compiling the 256-page 50th anniversary book (五十載荃工

情) under constraint of time. 
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A review of the event was made.  Despite the success of the event, some 

members appeared to be over-stressed or over-worked.  The Chairman noted 

that in view of the voluntary nature of the Ex-Com members, organization of the 

celebrating events demanded much extra effort from individual members, and this 

could cause much stress to individual members.  He was most grateful for 

members’ contribution, and hoped every member would get over very soon.  

As some of the 50th anniversary books were kept by individual members, Mr. 

Stephen CHAN would like members to stock take the number of books retained, 

or return the books to him at a convenient time.  If the books had been delivered 

to members, a brief account of the receivers and the money collected should be 

provided.  

Ms. Iris YAU gave a brief report on the revenue and expenditure of the event.   

 

It was agreed that all life members and ex-teachers/principals should also be 

given a book free.  Besides, as a token of thanks, each advertiser should be 

given a complimentary copy of the book.  In this regard, Ms. Iris YAU would 

compile such a list to Mr. Stephen CHAN for delivery of the books. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Ms. Iris Yau 

and Mr. 

Stephen Chan 

 

3. Charity Begins at Home 
  

 In view of the lack of resources, this item would be kept in view.  Members 

were welcomed to put forward any ideas for discussion.     

 

  

 

4 Treasurer’s Report 
 

 

 
The Treasurer’s report as at 16 January 2012 was tabled in Appendix I.  

 

 
 

5. HUCMS  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Mr. Stephen CHAN reported that on 25 to 27 December 2011, a trip to Huai Ji 

was arranged, and that was attended by 52 participants.  One secondary school 

and 3 primary schools were visited and about 1000 students were met.  

 

 
 

6. Publication and IT Sub-committee   

It was noted that the newsletter dated 31 December 2011 was released.  It was 

suggested the web site of TWTSAA should be updated with photos of the 50th 

anniversary event, and the notices of the AGM.  Consideration should also be 

given to upload the e-version of the 50th anniversary book.  Mr. W H TANG 

 
 

 

 

 

Mr. WH Tang  
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would explore if the e-version would be available.    

 

7 Recreation Sub-committee  

 

No particular issues were reported.   

 

 
 

8. 2012 AGM  

 

After discussion, it was agreed that the next AGM would be held on 21 April 

2012 (Saturday) at the Yau Yat Chuen Club.  Messrs. Y W CHEUNG, H W 

MAK, and WS CHUI were appointed as members of the Election Committee to 

prepare the election matters.  Further details of the AGM would be discussed in 

the next meeting.  

 

 
 

9. Any Other Business    

 Mr. KK CHIU said that an ex-headmaster of TWGSTS had given him a wood 

sculpture showing the dragon of TWGSTS and 6 pieces of school ties.  It was 

agreed that the wood sculpture would be retained by the Chairman, and the ties 

were retained by individual members of the Ex-Com.  

  

 

10.   Date of Next Meeting 

  

 The next Ex-Com meeting would be held on 13 February 2012 at Yau Yat Chuen 

Club at 7:00 pm.  Interested members may come early for the pre-meeting 

activities.  

 

  

 
All to note 

                    

                  FAN Ying Ming 

               (Chairman)  

 

Encl. Appendix I - Treasurer’s Report  

 

Distribution :  

All Present (by e-mail)  

Mr. Hung Tam Yuen (by e-mail) 

 


